
Community Worship Schedule

SATURDAY
4:00PM at LHUMC (Conversational)

SUNDAY
8:45AM at Harwood Park UMC

9:00AM at FUMC
9:00AM at LHUMC (Hybrid)

10:00 at Brooklyn Community UMC
11:00AM at Messiah UMC

11:00AM at LHUMC (Traditional)

Senior Pastor
Michael Bynum
240-344-4532
pastormichael@lhumc.org

Pastor Cynthia Belt
Harwood UMC
443-336-7637
revcbelt@gmail.com

Associate Pastor
Kimberly Jenkins
443-618-6835
pastorkimberly@lhumc.org

Associate Pastor
Pastor James Gordon
443-871-9330
pastorgordon@lhumc.org

Parish Churches
Linthicum Heights UMC

200 School Lane
Linthicum, MD 21090

Ferndale UMC
117 Ferndale Road

Glen Burnie, MD 21061

Harwood Park UMC
6635 Highland Avenue

Elkridge, MD 21075

Messiah UMC
7401 E. Furnace Branch Road

Glen Burnie, MD 21060

Brooklyn Community UMC
110 Townsend Avenue

Brooklyn Park, MD 21225

Our Pastors

MARCH 2025

PARISH OFFICE
410-859-0990

OFFICE@LHUMC.ORG



Dear Church Family,
I want to share with all of you that Bishop Easterling has appointed
me to be the full-time pastor of Glenn Dale United Methodist Church
effective July 1, 2025. I am humbled that the Bishop and the Cabinet
feel I am ready for this next phase of ministry.

It has been such a great joy to step into ministry with the Community
Parish! I love all of you and have been honored to pastor Ferndale
and Messiah, and spend time at Linthicum Heights, Harwood Park,
and Brooklyn Community.

We still have four months together, and I am looking forward to
many wonderful moments with all of you!

Good bless you all,
Pastor Kimberly

A note from Pastor Kimberly



Click to check out the 
amazon wishlist

Make A Difference

Join us March 25 at 7:00 @LHUMC for our next missions meeting

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3LKTRACTU5GQC/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3LKTRACTU5GQC/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3LKTRACTU5GQC/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex


                                     
We are looking for some items you may have on hand at home. Please consider donating these items: cardstock

and stampers for making book marks, hard eye glass cases, old T-shirts any color any condition, plastic soda
bottle caps, bottled water caps, old sweat shirts or sweat pants, pillow cases, colored or printed sheets, sewing

notions-double fold bias tape, rick-rack, thread etc.
We can use your help to make and prepare items for shoeboxes. Join us on Thursday from 6-8pm in the unity

room (room 109) at LHUMC to make items for the shoe boxes. If you would like to participate but cannot attend
at night, we have projects that can be done at home. Please contact Pat Renes or leave a message at the Parrish

office. No craft experience is necessary. Please join us. There's something for everyone.

Do you remember Christmas as a child? The anticipation of receiving a gift and the joy in
opening it. That is the joy children feel when they receive and Operation Christmas Child
shoebox. Will you help us make that happen for children around the world? This year we

will be building shoeboxes through monthly item collections. During March we will collect
stuffed animals, plastic easter eggs (need 71 dozen), and St. Patrick’s novelty items like

pencils, necklaces etc. Please place donated items in the Christmas box in the narthex. We
will continue to accept items from January (scarfs, hats and mittens) and February (combs,

barrettes, hair ties, friendship bracelets) and Valentine novelty items. 

Thank you for your continued support with food and canned good donations to the
community outreach program that our NCCP is part of at Ferndale UMC. As cold as it
was in February, the two Saturdays reached out to 50 families with support to 239

people. How awesome. It is through your donations and volunteers who coordinate in so
many ways that make this outreach program possible.

We have an updated list of needs, which are listed below. 
Please consider donating.

Donations can be placed in Narthex of church and indicate Ferndale on bag.

Following Pastor Michaels recent sermon title: “Fill My Cup with Grace”, we are God’s
Economy at Work, and “Love Generously”. This is one way to respond.

Peanut butter                                                Jelly
Instant potatoes                                           Instant noodles                    
Canned vegetables                                      White rice                
Spaghettios                                                     Baby food                      
Hamburger Helper                                       Canned chicken, tuna, etc.           
Canned spaghetti sauce 

THE FERNDALE PANTRY



Grow - Faith Formation

SUNDAY SCHOOL
Every Sunday at LHUMC:

Children’s - 9am 
(children are dismissed from worship)

High School & College Aged 10am

Adult’s 10am

2nd & 4th Sunday at Messiah:
Children’s - 11am

(children are dismissed from worship)

Brent Bartley is offering a free Spanish class for
parish members! For more information, please contact

the parish office or reach out to Brent directly.



The NCCP youth group is for teens
in 7th-12th grades and meets most

Sunday evenings from 6-8pm at
LHUMC. All teens are welcome and

are encouraged to invite their
friends.  For more information or

to join our mailing list visit:
 LHUMC.org/youth-group

Grow - Family Faith Formation
R.A.M.P. 456 is for preteens in

4-6th grades. We meet the first
Sunday of each month from

4-5:30pm at LHUMC. This ministry
is open to all, preteens are

encouraged to invite their friends.
Each gathering includes fun and

faith-building
To sign up for R.A.M.P. 456

go to LHUMC.org/RAMP

https://www.lhumc.org/youth-group/
https://www.lhumc.org/ramp/


Camp lasts for a week, 
but the memories last a lifetime.

Registration for the Baltimore Washington UMC summer camps
opens soon. We are excited that we have children from our parish

who plan to attend West River’s Discovery camp this summer. Ideally,
all of our children will attend the same week, July 27 - Aug 1, at West

River, and Mrs. Mary Beth will join them as a counselor. 
However, your child can attend any week.

If you are interested in having your child attend a BWC Summer
camp, please reach out to Mary Beth Wynne: MBWynne@LHUMC.org.

Don’t delay, spots are filling up quickly.

www.bwccampsandretreats.com

We hope to raise scholarship funds to send our children to camp
 at little or no cost. The cost of a week of overnight camp is $595.
Donations to the campership fund can be dropped in the offering

and marked ‘CAMPERSHIP’. 





Thank you for reading!

 SUNDAY MORNING SLIDES AND ANNOUNCEMENT VIDEOS ARE COMPLETED ON
TUESDAYS. THE DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS MONDAYS.

 
THE DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ARTICLES IS THE 25TH OF EACH MONTH. 

 PLEASE SEND SUBMISSIONS TO THE PARISH OFFICE.


